
MEETING: GOLF COURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
PLACE: Mayville Golf Course, 325 S. German Street  
DATE: July 9, 2019  
TIME: 5:00 PM  

MINUTES 
 

1. Call to order and Roll Call 
The meeting was called to order at 5:01 p.m. by Ald. Gene Frings with the following roll call: 
Members Present:  Ann Petashnick, Scott Hurst 
Members Absent:  Teri McFarlane, Vinnie Longo 
Also Present:  Jeff Trott, Paul- Groundskeeper 

2. Citizens Comments 
None 

3. Elect chair person 
Ann Petashnick volunteered.  A motion was made to accept Ann Petashnick as chair by Ald. 
Gene Frings, seconded by Scott Hurst.  Vote to accept unanimous. 

4. 2019 season updates 
Revenue for 2019 season 12% ahead of last year although the course has not profitable at this 
point.  July and August should bring operations close to break-even.  Course conditions are 
superb and positive feedback is being received.  Rain at the end of June did require a partial 
closure on the front nine. Added a new bank mower for the rough areas to address rough 
mowing issues.  Gravel, as always, is being added.   For outings, 3 new outings have been 
booked for this year and no outings were lost from last year.  A new shelter was built by 
Mayville High School students through the STEM program.  Tree trimming continues.  Banquets 
are good although weddings are down from prior years. There are 5 weddings booked for 2020.   

5. Drainage project updates 
Drain tiles still to be installed for holes 6 and 15.  K-R supposed to complete work at end of June.  
Due to weather delays will now be at end of July.  Course held up much better this year handling 
all rain received earlier in the season.  Ditches, drains and pond levels are all working together to 
provide drainage needed for the course with holes 12, 13 and 17 seeing great improvement. 

6. Irrigation project update 
Due to the harsh winter, several issues arose with the aging irrigation system.  When firing up 
the irrigation system for the first time, significant leaks out of pipe along hole 10 fairway.  K-R 
came to fix hole 10 and the cost was approved by the Mayor.  Additionally, the pump house has 
had issues this year.  8 inch main next to pump house needed repair.  There are actually three 
pumps @ 5 HP that should be pressurized and working.  When sprinkler is on, 60 HP pump 
should know to kick in and get more water.  Have fixed it and run it three times, double checking 
the readings and reviewing the pressure.  Paul would like to review before calling someone in as 
all ancillaries are working fine and, when Paul can catch it, he can manually adjust the valves.   

7. Future projects and plans 
No real plans for further irrigation issues.  Some painting will be completed and dead trees to 
take down.  No updates to the club house are planned at this time.   

8. Set next meeting date 
Next quarterly meeting: Tuesday, September 24 at 5PM at the Golf Course. 

9. Adjournment 
Scott made the motion for adjournment at 5:32.  Ald. Gene Frings seconded and all were in 
favor. 
 
Submitted by: Ann Petashnick 


